

New Brunswick Association of Chiefs of Police

Association des chefs de police du Nouveau-Brunswick

Address all Correspondence To:

Chief William G. Reid, President

PO Box 1971

Saint John, NB E2L 4L1

Phone: (506) 648-3254 Fax: 648-3304

E-Mail: bill.reid@saintjohn.ca

Chief Paul Fiander, Secretary-Treasurer

1820 Water Street

Miramichi, NB E1N 1B7

Phone: (506) 506-623-2146 Fax: 506-623-2122

E-Mail: paul.fiander@miramichi.org

February 26, 2013

Mr. John Traversy Secretary General, CRTC Ottawa, ON K1A 0N2

Mr. Traversy:

Subject: Letter of Support – CRTC 2013-19

2012-0689-7 "All Points Bulletin" 2012-1051-7 "Avis de Recherche"

On behalf of the New Brunswick Association of Chiefs of Police, I am writing in support of All Points Bulletin's application to obtain "Public Interest" status.

The Association is very much in favor of an English language television network devoted to promoting public safety. An English public safety network, communicating timely and informative programming, will augment the policing community's efforts to keep the public informed and to educate and raise awareness on crime reduction and public safety initiatives. We are confident the APB will build on the success of its French counterpart, Avis de Recherche, in developing top quality, English public safety programing.

NBACP fully endorses APB's application to gain "public interest" status and feels that it is in the public's best interest to provide this service Canada wide.

Regards,

William G. Reid

Chief, Saint John Police Force

President, NBACP